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This bill claims to be about fairness and safety, but at its core, it is about fear and 
exclusion. It targets transgender girls—young people who are simply trying to live as 
their authentic selves—and it tells them they are not welcome in school sports or 
facilities. That is wrong, and it is un-American.
Our country was built on the belief that everyone deserves equal treatment under the 
law. LD 1134 violates that principle. It proposes that the government—not families, 
not doctors, not students themselves—should have the final say in how a young 
person is recognized and respected. That’s not fairness. That’s government overreach.
Let’s be clear: transgender girls are girls. They deserve the same opportunities as any 
other student—to play on a team, to change in a locker room, to use the bathroom 
safely and with dignity. Denying them those basic rights not only harms their mental 
and physical health, it also puts schools in direct conflict with federal protections 
under Title IX.
This bill would not make anyone safer. What it would do is single out already 
vulnerable students for surveillance, rejection, and punishment simply for being who 
they are. That’s not protection. That’s discrimination.
I urge you to think about what message this sends to every transgender kid in Maine. 
Are we telling them they’re worthy of respect and belonging? Or are we telling them 
that no matter how hard they try, they will always be seen as less?
The real threats to girls in sports and schools are not trans youth—they are 
underfunding, inequity, and a lack of support. Let’s focus our energy on fixing those 
problems, not creating new ones.
LD 1134 is a solution in search of a problem, and passing it would harm real students 
in real ways. Please vote no.
Thank you.


